MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 7TH JUNE
2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Crome, Kerkham, Marshall-Grint, Milne, Morrison and Towler


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

As a chairman had not been appointed at the last meeting, the vice-chairman took the chair.

1. ‘Working towards Zero Waste’ presentation.
Jenny Cross, Waste Reduction Officer, gave a very interesting presentation to the Parish Council to help to reduce waste by ‘Reduce, Re-use and Recyle’.
The vice-chairman thanked Mrs. Cross for her attendance.

2. Apologies – Councillor Kilham, Malik and Nurse.

3. Co-Option of Parish Councillor -

The vacancy for a Councillor had been advertised in the recent newsletter and only one application received from Mrs. D. Pulsford-Harris.  There being no other applications, it was agreed that Mrs. Pulsford-Harris should be appointed and invited to join the Council and took her place at the meeting.

4. Election of Chairman (deferred from last meeting) -

Chairman:  D. Pulsford-Harris – Proposed by Councillor Armiger,  seconded by Councillor Marshall-Grint.  There being no other nominations, Councillor Pulsford-Harris duly elected Chairman.

Councillor Pulsford-Harris took the chair.

5. Declaration of Interest – None.

6. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

7. Matters arising – None.

8. Law and Order – 

Councillor Towler reported that he had met with Sergeant Flanagan and would keep him informed of any Parish Council concerns.

It was reported that children had been gathering in Wootton Woods recently and causing damage to trees.  It is believed that the PCSOs patrol the woods but Councillor Towler will bring it to the attention of Sergeant Flanagan.

The meeting was closed for Open Forum

9. Open Forum

Posters for the Picnic on the Park were in evidence around the village and particularly the one on the road sign was causing a distraction to motorists.  It was agreed that the posters should remain until after the weekend but that this should be taken into consideration next year when advertising the celebrations for the Queens Diamond Jubilee.

The meeting was re-opened.

10. Correspondence

Mrs. D. Pulsford-Harris


Application to become a Parish Councillor

Mr. N. Daubney




Proposed incinerator:  Asking PC to write to Secretary of







State to give views of NWPC.  Copy to be sent to BC.

CPRE





Asking for additional donation.  (We have paid £29 sub).

Planning




Plans for The Lodge, Manor Road went to DCB on








6th June.

KES





Year 10 geography group will be conducting GCSE








Fieldtrip on 23rd and 24th June in Wootton inspecting








residents’ bins on collection day.

Wootton Park




Minutes

Royal Mail




Repainting of postbox (now completed).  All postboxes








in Kings Lynn area are being repainted as necessary.

MHB





Light in Cranmer Avenue – needs replacement lantern.








Awaiting quotation.

Anglian Water




Wheatley Drive sewer problem – Customer Liaison 








Manager is on holiday (then went on sick) but will








respond on her return.

B.C.





Licence for new dog bin is being signed by BC and NCC.








Clerk will purchase when issued.

The Chairman will write to the Secretary of State stating the views of the Parish Council re the 

proposed incinerator, copy to be sent to the Borough Council.

CPRE - Councillor Towler proposed that the Parish Council should donate a further £25, seconded by 

Councillor Morrison.  Agreed.

11. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.







53325.06

Add:

Interest on deposit account



    23.01

SWPC





  357.28



        










   380.29










53705.35

Less:
HMRC (paye)





   69.27

E-ON





 669.20

MHB Lighting





 250.49

E. Wymer (salary)





 346.34

HMRC





   69.27

E. Wymer (expenses)




   69.51

M. van Nieuwkerk (internal audit)


 100.00

B.C. (printing)





   80.85

Broker Network (insurance)


           1398.84
B.C. (dog bin emptying)



   35.26









   3089.03

Bal. c/fwd.






            £50616.32

Made up as follows:

Halifax



12000.00 (maturity date 16.9.11)

Lloyds TSB



38616.32





50616.32
Above expenditure approved for payment.
The Clerk reported that a quotation for £102.50 had been received from Country Grounds Maintenance Ltd. for clearing an area on The Green outside the Manor House.  It was agreed that this should be accepted.

The Responsible Finance Officer had prepared the accounts for the year to 31 March 2011.  These had been circulated to all Councillors and it was agreed that they should be signed by the chairman and clerk.

The Annual Return was considered by the Council and completed by the Chairman.  Duly signed and dated by the Chairman and Clerk.

The internal audit has been carried out by Mr. M. van Nieuwkerk and section 4 of the annual return completed and signed.

The Clerk will advertise on the noticeboard the notice of appointment of auditors and parishioners rights to examine the accounts   Councillor Milne will also insert on the web-site.

The Responsible Finance Officer will conduct an annual review of internal controls and put before the Council at a future meeting.

12.Administrative Committee – Nothing to report.
13.Highways  - 
The Clerk had contacted Anglian Water again regarding the sewer problem in Wheatley 

Drive stating dissatisfaction with their initial response. The Customer Liaison Manager was on holiday

and is now off sick but will respond on her return.

14.Wootton Park Recreational Association – 

Councillor Kerkham extended special thanks to Councillor Armiger in his capacity as representative on the Wootton Park committee for his tremendous efforts towards the Picnic on the Park which takes place on Saturday.

Also thanks to the Parish Council for advertising the event on the front of the recent newsletter.

Councillor Kerkham reported that the committee will now be known as Wootton Park Association under the new constitution and that the Parish Councils will be represented by the Chairman of the Parish Councils + three Parish Councillors.  The Chairman agreed that Councillor Nurse should act as her representative on the committee.

Councilor Kerkham gave a progress report for the Picnic on the Park and everything appears to be in place.

Trees are being surveyed for any future work and advice given on pond management.

The Section 107 money from the Blackthorn Road development has been spent on new play equipment for older children which has been welcomed by local youngsters.

A parishioner thanked the committee for improvements on the childens’ play area.

15.Street lighting – 
The Clerk is waiting for a quotation from MHB Street Lighting for a replacement lantern on the column in Cranmer Avenue.
16.Planning –  No plans.

17.The Village – 

The Clerk had purchased the Armed Forces Day Flag which Councillor Kilham will be asked to fly during the week commencing 20th June.

Two noticeboards are in a bad state of repair.  The Clerk will contact Councillor Kilham to ask whether he would be able to help.

18.Village Hall –

Minutes were provided by Councillor Kerkham who had been unable to attend the recent meeting.
The Parish Council has not received any invoices for payment on behalf of the Village Hall.  It was agreed that a letter should be sent to the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee asking for an update by the end of June so that it may be discussed at the Parish Council meeting on 5th July when a formal decision would need to be made as to the Parish Council’s involvement in supporting the Village Hall. 
There being no other business the meeting closed at  9 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date


